
Get in touch 

 

 

 

Contact the school office for: 

Notification of sickness (choose option 1 when phoning) 

To make an appointment with a class teacher  

General school enquiries: trips, uniform, dinner money, dates etc. 

 

 

                    Telephone: 01454 862000 

Or pop into the lobby at the front of the school to visit the receptionist. 

Please be aware that teachers are extremely busy in the mornings between 8.30 
and 8.55am, preparing for lessons. If you would like to speak to your child’s class 
teacher, please send a note or make an appointment for the end of the day. For 
urgent enquiries, please see a member of staff in the reception office, who will be 
very happy to help. Thank you.  

Have you visited the school website recently? You 
can find...  

Letters, newsletters and handouts 

Dates for your diary 

School achievements and celebrations 
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School Office 
Opening Hours 

 
8.45am to 3.30pm 

Mon - Fri 
 

Closed daily between 
9.15am and 9.45am 

for registration 
procedures 

LOST PROPERTY 

If your child has lost an 
item of their property they 
are encouraged to look and 

find it themselves.   

If a parent wishes to come 
in to school to help look for 
it please come to the office 

at the end of the school 
day in order to be signed 

in. 

...In fact since 

September you have 

helped to raise over 

Ã4,300 for the schoolõs 

play project.  Last term 

saw a clothes for a 

cause collection, film 

night and a bake sale 

which all together raised 

an impressive £780. My 

personal favourite was 

the film night, the 

children behaved 

impeccably and I felt 

proud to be a part of 

Stanbridge.  

 

Weõve got some great 

events planned, see 

alongside for more 

details, including our 

spring bingo on Tuesday 

18th  March and 

pamper night on Friday 

9th May. Weõd love to 

see you there.  

 

Friends of Stanbridge has 

received a total amount 

of £961.00 since 

September through 

match funding. This is 

when employers match 

the funds raised by 

employees for the PTA. 

Thank you to HSBC, AXA 

and Friends Life for their 

support.  

Dates for your diary  

Tuesday 18 March  Spring Bingo  

25 ð 28 March   Mothers Day Gift sales  

Thursday 26 April  Committee meeting  

Friday 2 May   Clothes for a Cause  

Friday 9 May   Pamper Night  

21/22 June   Sponsored Abseil  

needed to decide how they 
would use their rations. 
Would they use it on their 
toast, in their porridge or in 
their tea? 

The trip concluded with a VE 
day party and the children 
enjoyed making cakes, 
sandwiches and bunting for 
the big event.  

Everyone agreed that this 
was a great experience and 
helped them to learn about 
life during the war, but all 
agreed that they are glad 
they did not have to 
experience the blitz and 
evacuation. They have 
written to thank everyone at 
Lincolnsfield for a wonderful 
learning experience.  

On 10thτ12th February, 
Year 5 children embarked on 
a World War Two adventure 
to Lincolnsfield. This 
experience would really bring 
their learning to life and 
would prove to be a very 
memorable experience for 
all. The coach departed early 
ŀǘ тΦолŀƳ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ΨŜǾŀŎǳŜŜǎΩ 
began the journey to camp. 

Upon arrival they were 
greeted by Mrs Barber, the 
billeting officer. She was 
rather strict and the children 
soon learnt that much of 
their packed lunch would not 
have been around during the 
war due to rationing.  

When visiting the 1940s 
house, the children said that 
the house wife was very 

strict! She talked about 
how the washing was done 
using a mangle and wash 
board. The children were 
shocked to see the bathtub 
and learn that everyone 
would need to share the 
bath water!  

The children reported that 
they really enjoyed the jeep 
ride to the Anderson 
shelter and the opportunity 
to hear real life stories from 
the war from Stan, a war 
veteran.  

At breakfast time, the 
children entered the dining 
room and were greeted 
with three small rations of 
sugar, jam and butter. They 
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DATES FOR YOUR 

DIARY : 

MON 17TH MARCHτYEAR 4 WEEKLY SWIMMING 
9.30AND & 10.00AM 

TUES 18TH MARCHτYEAR 6 F IRST ACCESS VOCAL 
PROGRAMME,  2.15PM 

TUES 18TH MARCHτPTA B INGO EVENT 

WEDS 19TH MARCHτDEADLINE FOR YEAR 4 CAMPING 
OUT EXPERIENCE 

FRI 21ST MARCHτSCHOOL IMPROVEMENT ADVISOR 
V IST 

MON 24TH MARCHτINSET DAYτSCHOOL 
CLOSED 

MON 24TH MARCHτFGB MEETING, 6.30PM 

TUES 25TH MARCHτGAME OF CHANCE THEATRE 
SHOW FOR YEARS 3 TO 6 

WEDS 26TH MARCHτSCHOOL CLOSED DUE TO 
STRIKE ACTION  

FRI 28TH MARCHτPIP MEETING,  9.00AM 

MON 31 MARCHτYEAR 4 WEEKLY SWIMMING 9.30AM 
& 10.00AM  

MON 31ST MARCHτSCHOOLS ASSEMBLY TEAM IN 
ASSEMBLY 

TUES 1ST APRILτYEAR 4 CYCLE TRAINING SESSION 
1τ9.30AM  

THURS 3RD APRILτYEAR 4 CYCLE TRAINING SESSION 
2τ9.30AM  

MON 28TH APRILτYEAR 4 TRIP TO PLANETARIUM  @ 
BRISTOL 

WEDS 30TH APRILτYEAR 4 CAMP MEETING 
L INCOLNSFIELD WW2 

MONDAY 5TH MAYτMAY DAY 

THURS 8TH MAYτGOVERNORSΩ tERSONNEL MEETING 
2.00PM 

FRIDAY 9TH MAYτPTA PAMPER NIGHTτ6.30PM 
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PANCAKE FLIP OFF! 

Our Shrove Tuesday Pancake 
flip off event was well attended. 
Children and adults arrived in 
the playground early to take on 
the challenge. Thank you to 
everyone who joined in in the 
fun! 
 
Winners: 
Key Stage 1 winnerτReggie 
(King-Smith Team) 33 flips 
 

Key Stage 1 parent winnerτ
!ƭŦƛŜ CΩǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ όYƛƴƎ-Smith 
Team) τ56 flips 
 
Key Stage 2 winnerτCharlie W 
(Rowling Team) 38 flips 
 
Key Stage 2 parent winnerτ
wǳōȅ !Ωǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ό²ƛƭǎƻƴ ¢ŜŀƳύ 
52 flips. 

http://WWW.STANBRIDSGEPRIMARY.CO.UK
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Fun was had by all at our 
Humanities Day in Term 3. 
Children were taken back in 
time to our school 60 years ago 
and considered what life might 
be like 60 years into the future. 
They worked collaboratively in 
paired year groups to solve 
challenges and work together 
to plan the school of the future. 

Wandering Williams (Mr 
²ƛƭƭƛŀƳΩǎ ǘǿƛƴ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊΗύ ŎŀƳŜ 
to visit in assembly to set 

children their challenge for 
the day. Year 1 and 4 
worked together to design 
a futuristic school uniform. 
Reception and Year 6 
children designed a school 
of the future.  

Children had to use their 
imagination to consider 
what gadgets might be 
invented in 2074.  
We welcomed back Mr 
and Mrs Allinson, previous 

PAYMENTS TO SCHOOL 

Reminderτ when making 
payments to school please  

PAY BY CHEQUE* 
made payable to Stanbridge 

Primary school 
(*Cash is only accepted in 

exceptional circumstances) 
 

SCHOOL MEAL PRICE INCREASE 
PLEASE NOTE! The price for 
school meals is now £1.80. 

Time Travel fun for our HUMS Day! 

NOTICES & REQUESTS 

On behalf of the Resound 

Food Bank I would like to 

pass on grateful thanks to 

you all for the food and 

s u n d r i e s  yo u  h a v e 

generously donated to 

families in need. 

Between the period of 

26/10/13 and 13/12/13 you 

donated 98KG! This is 

enough to feed 10 people in 

3 days. In total that amounts 

to 90 meals. 
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PSHE Themes 

Did you know... Our PSHE 
(Personal, Social, Health 
Education) Curriculum has 7 
key themes. These are 
explored by every year group 
through games, activities and 
circle times. 

New Beginnings 

Getting On and Falling 
Out 

Say No to Bullying 

Going for Goals 

Good to be Me! 

Relationships 

Changes 

PUPIL APPOINTMENTS 
 
We are experiencing numerous 
amounts of pupils being collected 
early from school for appointments 
etc. 
 

Please note that non-urgent 
appointments must be arranged 
outside school hours or in the 
holidays.   
 

If it is necessary to make an 
appointment during school time 
please avoid the end of the school 
day particularly Monday and 
Friday as the pupils are in assembly 
at that time.          Thank you 

FINANCIAL YEAR END 

 
DINNER MONEY 

PAYMENTS 
 

ARREARS TO BE 
CLEARED BY FRIDAY 
21ST MARCH 2014 

 
Due to the Financial 
Year End in order to 

balance the books, all 
dinner money arrears 
must be paid in full by 

Friday 21st March 2014. 

Resound are hoping the 

donations will continue. The 

list of the latest food 

priorities can be found on the 

door to the school office and 

by the donation box in the 

reception entrance. 

If you are a 

family that is 

s t r u g g l i n g 

f i n a n c i a l l y t h e n 

please contact me through 

the school office and I will 

arrange a time when I can see 

you to discuss your needs and 

supply food bank vouchers if 

needed as well as sign posting 

you to others services that 

may be able to offer you help. 

Mrs Debbie EmesðSchool/

Home Support Worker 

School Clubs 

To assist with our planning and to make it 
easier for all parents/carers, clubs run by 

teachers (internal clubs only) will run from 
3.20τ4.15pm.  Some clubs will run for 2 
terms, others all year. We will ensure we 

inform parents of the  duration in advance.  
As a general rule, there will be no clubs in the 

first week back of Terms 1,3 and 5 and the 
last week of Terms 2,4 and 6. 
Football Team Glory 

Congratulations to the football team 
who won 3-0 against Mangotsfield 

Primary School last week. This team has been 
undefeated recently! Well done Team 

Stanbridge! 

staff members, to speak to the 
children about the history of 
Stanbridge 
 
The day concluded with a 
ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
ideas. Wandering Williams was 
very impressed with the way 
the children worked together 
and came up with fantastic, 
creative ideas! 

FOOD BANK THANKS 

COFFEE MORNINGS 

After popular demand I have 
decided to hold a selection of 
coffee mornings, the first one 
beginning on Monday 28th 
April. These will be on a 
Monday from 9am till 10am, 
until further notice. This will 
be a time to come in for light 
refreshments, relax and chat. 
If you need to talk to me 
about a matter concerning 
your child then you may do 
so. There will be a magazine 
swop for anyone wishing to 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR SCHOOL/HOME SUPPORT WORKER 

Out of School Club  
LEAFLETS  

 
VARIOUS NON-SCHOOL 

ORGANISATION  LEAFLETS 
ARE AVAILABLE IN THE 

ENTRANCE  FOYER.  PLEASE 
POP IN TO FIND OUT 
WHATΩS GOING ON.. 

 
  (THE SCHOOL TAKES  NO 

RESPONSIBILITY FOR 
EVENTS OR ACTIVITIES 
ADVERTISED ON THESE 

LEAFLETS) 
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INSET DAYS 
 
 

Here are our dates for  

2013-2014 

(Note:  change of dates 
06/01/14 cancelled; 24/03/14 

added) 

Mon 24th Mar 2014 

Fri 23rd May 2014 

Mon 21st July 2014 

Tues 22nd July 2014 

following times, 

Monday 9am till 11.50am 

Tuesday 2.30pm till 3pm. 

Parents can come into school 
for a talk or I may be able to do 
a home visit if that suits you 
better. 

Mrs Debbie Emes, Home/

School Support Worker. 

. 

On the weekend of 21st/22nd June a 
brave group of parents and teachers 
will be taking on a 120ft sponsored 
abseil to raise funds for Stanbridge.  6 
teachers, 3 dads, 5 mums plus a 
couple of teenagers are planning to 
take on the challenge at Uphill Quarry 

Stanbridge Sponsored Abseil 

in the box in gym/KS2 morning 
entrance. 
 Vacancy for OSC Assistant 

We have a vacancy for a paid 

assistant at the After School 

Club for 2.5 hours per week to 

help with washing up and 

tidying away. Applicants must 

be over 16 years of age.  

For further information, please 

contact Jayne Uren on 07910 

258 137. 

In the interests of health and 
Safety we have the following 
rules for all persons using our 

school site: 

No riding of bikes/scooters/
skateboards 

No dogs 

No smoking 

NO PARKING OR DROP OFF FOR 
PARENTS DURING SCHOOL 

HOURS. 

Thank you for your 
consideration in these matters. 

Breakfast Club runs in the gym 
from 07.45. After School Club 
runs in the Elliot Building on the 
field until 5.45pm.  For details on 
regular or ad hoc sessions, please 
contact Jayne Uren on  
07910 258 137. 
 

Uniform Sale 

Had a uniform sort out this 
holiday?  The club are collecting 
good quality second hand school 
uniforms for a uniform sale later 
on in the term.  Any donations 
gratefully received.  Please place 

take advantage of this and a 
ǎŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŦǊŜŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
reward charts. 

Home/school support 
surgery hours 

Please contact the school 
office and leave your name if 
you wish to see me. I will 
then contact you to arrange 
an appointment for a 
confidential discussion about 
any worries concerning your 
child or family. I am available 
to see parents at the 

in Weston-Super-Mare with Mendip 
Outdoor Pursuits. 

For several of the participants this will 
be their first ever abseil and they are 
understandably nervous.  A quote 
from one mum when the booking 
confirmation came through was 
άWŜŜǇŜǊǎΗ  LΩƳ Ǝƻƴƴŀ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ Ƴŀƴ ǳǇ ŀ 
ōƛǘ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŜƴΗΗ LΩƳ ǎŎŀǊŜŘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅΦέ 
This illustrates how some (including 
me) are currently feeling. 

All of the sponsorship money will go to 
Friends of Stanbridge for the play 
project.  The PTA are planning on 
installing a stage area, a digging area 
and a firepit this summer and funds 
are needed to buy the materials 
required. 

There are still a couple of places 
available, so if you would like to take 
part in the abseil and raise funds for 
the school, please email Claire 
Buckingham at fospta@ymail.com.  
You can also speak to the school 
office, remaining places will be 
allocated on a first come first served 
basis. 

Details of how you 
can sponsor the 
team will follow 
shortly. 

Claire Buckingham, 
Chair of the PTA 

Please respect our School 
Environment 


